Press release: M621 preferred route
announced to improve journeys into
Leeds

Following a 6-week consultation held last year, 3 options were presented to
the public on plans to improve this busy commuter route. The proposals
included junction improvements between junction 1 and 7 and additional lanes
at points along the route.

The preferred route includes a number of improvements which aim to reduce the
causes of congestion on the M621. This includes widening the carriageway at
junction 2, closing junction 2a anti-clockwise and installing improved
technology and signs along the route. The anti-clockwise carriageway at
junction 3 will also be widened from 1 to 2 lanes and the way the lanes merge
at junction 3 will also be changed to give priority to traffic on the main
carriageway.

Highways England project manager Sarah Kearns said:

This is an exciting scheme and we look forward to moving this
project to the next stage and improving the road for drivers
heading into and out of Leeds.

The option we have chosen to take forward will work well alongside
the other transport and infrastructure projects taking place around
the city.

Highways England is currently carrying out improvements between junction 3
and junction 6 on the M621 until May 2018 as part of vital work which needs
to take place before we begin work on this major scheme.

The works include the installation of central reserve concrete barrier for
safety reasons and renewal of verge barriers and drains.

For more information on the major scheme please visit our website or e mail
M621J1to7@highwaysengland.co.uk.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.
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